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Minutes
Policy and Finance Committee

5.00pm Thursday 10th July 2025
Virtual Meeting via Zoom 

Present: 
Councillor S. Pritchard (Chair)

Councillor L. Davies
Councillor C. Roberts

Councillor C. Thomas

In attendance:

Tony Graham – Chief Executive/Town Clerk

Keryl Martin – Business Support Officer
7.
Apologies for Absence
Cllr’s Paul, Griffiths, Presse, Fychan, Lisles and Tomkinson.
8.
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Davies declared a personal interest in item 4.1 due to being the Ward councillor in the location of where one of the trees will be sited.
9.
Well-being of Future Generations (Wales) Act 2015

The Chair reminded Members of their duty under the Act.
AGREED:
To note the duty imposed by the Act.
10.

Chief Executive’s Report
10.1

Costings for Living Christmas Trees 
The Chief Executive reminded members that a pilot scheme has previously been agreed for living Christmas Trees to be sited at Berw Road Field and The Common. The Chief Executive advised members that he has approached a number of nurseries and landscapers to obtain quotes but there has been very little success in companies providing quotes. 
A quote was provided by one company and these details were shared with members and after a discussion with a local company they confirmed that it was a reasonable quote, and they would not be able to quote any lower. Members were all in agreement that the quote was higher than expected but also appreciated the amount of work that was required.

        
AGREED:
There was a unanimous vote to confirm that the Chief Executive should proceed with the siting of two living Christmas trees and engage JS Lee to carry out this work.
10.2
New Grant Applications (Museum/The Common)
The Chief Executive informed members that he has been approached in recent weeks by HW and NB to pursue further grant opportunities for the Museum and The Common. The Chief Executive advised members that pursuing these grants will take a lot of staff time and wanted Members thoughts about going ahead with the grants.
Members were all in agreement that the Town Council should go ahead and pursue the grants. The Chair asked for the Committee’s thanks to be placed on record to HW and NB for all their hard work that is going into sourcing these grants.



AGREED:

To note the report and for HW and NB to continue with the grant applications.
10.3
The Graig Community Centre – Legal Dispute
Members were reminded of a boundary dispute at the Graig Community Centre which the Chief Executive has previously informed them of where a local resident has claimed that a fence has been placed on his land by the Town Council during the remedial works. The Resident also claims that part of the building fire escape is also on his land. The Chief Executive has liaised with RCT, and it appears that both these claims are accurate. 
The resident has suggested moving the fence line so that it is just the other side of the fire escape. RCT has asked that the Town Council move the fence line as requested and RCT will deal with the legal aspects and the associated costs.  The Chief Executive believes this is an amicable suggestion and recommends that the Town Council should proceed with this resolution.

AGREED:

To note the report and agreed to the recommendations outlined above.
10.4
Taylors Field Wall – Amended Quote
Members were reminded that a retaining wall needed to be built at the hardstand area at Taylors Field allotment as part of the retrospective planning permission that was sought earlier in the year. The Chief Executive shared a quote with members from a local firm SDM Construction and asked them to consider if they are happy for the work to go ahead. The Chief Executive informed members that as the work has not been budgeted for the costs would need to be taken from general reserves.

AGREED:

There was a unanimous vote to confirm that the work should be carried out at the cost of £5256 (plus VAT) which will be taken from general reserves.
10.5
Berw Road Field Report/Costs
Members were reminded that the Chief Executive has instructed Land Use Consultants (LUC) to prepare a report for the area of open space at Berw Road Field. This report was shared with members for them to review. The Chief Executive has contacted contractors for quotes for the work and as soon as the costs are available, they will be brought back to Committee. The Chief Executive has suggested a site visit is arranged with local residents/ward Members for the end of July to set out the plan and potential costs.
AGREED:
To note the report and confirmed that the Chief Executive should arrange a site visit with local residents. 
10.6
List of Accounts (June 2025)
Members were provided with a copy of the list of accounts for June 2025 for them to review in accordance with the Financial Regulations.



AGREED:

To note the list of accounts for June 2025.




The meeting closed at 5.40 pm.
Signed:
_______________________________


Councillor S. Pritchard – Chair

Policy and Finance Committee
10th July 2025
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